

# TIN LIZZIE GAZZETTE



VALUME XVI

JULY, 2020

ISSUE 7

President's Note, July, 2020,

Well, finally some good news. The Covid numbers for Ct. have been trending well and our State has now moved into Phase 2 of the reopening program. This however does not mean we can let our guard down and get careless with precautions. Remember, the only two things that have been accomplished is (1) a successful state shutdown in order to slow the spread of the virus and (2) we have learned that social distancing (6+ ft) and the use of face masks appear to be effective means to help stop the virus.

So with that said ....we had a Zoom meeting the other night and our discussion focused on determining our comfort level with doing a club activity as long as safety precautions were exercised. It was unanimously felt that certain "touring" activities would be safe.

Therefore we decided to schedule an outing. We'll meet at a common place, caravan around for a while and end up at Mansfield Hollow Dam. There will be more than ample room to spread out our chairs at a safe distance. Sit, relax and swap some stories or go for a walk on one of the many wooded trails. After the visit to the Dam, we'll head home.

Option 2 : just go for a ride and skip the stop at the Dam. Do whatever you are comfortable with.

Check Jack & Marge's Calendar of Events for more details.

Hope to see you soon

Pete





Some thing to do and being safe



June 27,,,Sat.--- Meet at Johns for 10am –Go for a short drive ending at Mansfield Hallow Dam. For a **PICNIC LUNCH.** You don't have to stop if you are uncomfortable

JULY 4<sup>th</sup>----Sat.--Boom Box Parade in Willimantic

**CANCELLED**

**JULY 8<sup>th</sup>---FSMTA --** Are you all ready to try a meeting at Johns ? It will be in his yard. There will be distancing. **NO FINGER FOOD**

At this trial Meeting

No car show This Year at LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL

**JULY 11<sup>th</sup>---Sat--ICE CREAM TOUR--???????**

Come to the meeting at Johns and find out

July 17-18—19 – Zagrays Farm Tractor Show ---  
Undecided—May be Cancelled

I will update and let you know